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Artist impression of Canteen. Indicative only. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lane Cove Public School project overview 

Construction continues at Lane Cove Public School to replace the school hall and canteen facilities that 
were destroyed in a fire in 2020. 

The project will deliver a replacement canteen and school hall, along with improved playground facilities 
and an external covered area. These works are being delivered in two stages: 

• a new replacement school canteen with restoration works to the adjacent playground area 

• a new school hall and attached Covered Outdoor Learning area (COLA). 

The new canteen facilities will be located on the site where the previous school hall was located. The new 
school hall will be built on the site known as “The Bullring”.  

Progress summary 

Following a pause in construction due to COVID-19 building restrictions across NSW, construction of the 
canteen is progressing and nearing completion.  

• lights have been fitted and balustrade installation is finished 

• concrete footpaths have been poured and kitchen appliances have been delivered  

• the ground has been prepared and is ready for the artificial turf to be installed in the upcoming 
weeks  

• vinyl flooring has been installed and internal painting has been finished 

• a large louvre window has been installed. 

The canteen works are expected to be completed in October 2021, subject to weather conditions. The 
canteen will be fully equipped and ready for use soon after its completion. 

The tender for construction of the new hall has closed and is expected to be awarded in the coming 
months. Once awarded, the contractor will work to progress the design and finalise the construction 
program.  

The community will be notified once contract is awarded, a project timeline is established and further 
details on the construction impacts in the next project update.  
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